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CHANNEL ONE: REACTIONS OF STUDENTS, TEACHERS AND PARENTS

Dr. Nancy Nelson Knupfer
Educational Communications Center

Kansas State University
Manhattan, KS 66506-6902
nknupfer@ksuvm.ksu.edu

In the flurry of activity surrounding contractual agreements and
installation of equipment to support the Channel One news
broadcast, many people have neglected to ask critical questions
concerning the implementation of this innovative educational
program. The program is designed to be used as a complete,
twelve-minute broadcast, but the literature on educational media
contains ample evidence showing that teachers frequently use only
specified parts of media products rather than entire sequences as
they are packaged (Cambre, 1987). Past experience demonstrates
that rushing to place technology in schools without adequate
planning can lead to failure of an innovation (Cuban, 1986;
Fullan and Pomfret, 1977; Goodlad, 1975; Knupfer, 1988; Rogers,
1983). Like any other educational tool, the success of Channel
One will not rest solely within the product itself but will
depend upon how it is receivel by the key people who use it and
the way in which it is implememted.

It follows then, that some key questions need to be addressed
such as: Does Channel One offer a product that is worthwhile?
Is it answering a need in the curriculum? How do the teachers
implement the 12-minute news show? What are teachers doing to
reinforce the news teaching and to teach critical viewing of
advertisements? In order to determine the answers to these
questions, it is important to investigate how Channel One is
being utilized within schools and what the parents, teachers, and
students think of it.

The purpose of this study was to examine how students, teachers,
and parents reacted to the Channel One news broadcast initially
and after experience with the program. Students, teachers, and
parents in three school districts were surveyed to gather
information about how the news broadcast was initiated in their
school, how it was implemented, what they thought about Channel
One, and their habits concerning news consumerism.

These groups were surveyed twice; once at the beginning of their
experience with Channel One and once at the end of the school
year to see if their opinions of the broadcast or their news-
related activities changed after experience with the broadcast.
Spot checks were done in the form of interviews and classroom
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observations to see how the broadcast was being implemented and
if it had any effect on students' interest in the news.

RESEARCH QUESTIONS

1. Were decisions to adopt Channel One based on curriculum
support?

2. Were decisions to adopt Channel One based on opportunism?

3. Who made the decision to adopt Channel One?

4. What factors most influenced the decision to adopt Channel
One?

5. How has the broadcast time been accommodated within the
schedule of the school day?

6. How are teachers implementing the content of Channel One?

7. What are the opinions of teachers, students, and parents
upon initial introduction to Channel One and after
experience with the program?

8. Do senior high school students react any differently to
Channel One than do junior high students?

METHODOLOGY

Subjects

A sample of high schools and junior high schools was selected
based upon which schools in three districts received the Channel
One broadcast. All schools that received the broadcast within
the three chosen districts were surveyed; this included eight
high schools and seven junior high schools.

Cooperation of the administration was secured to provide for
smooth distribution and collection of survey instruments. It was
hoped that this strategy would provide the best return rate.

Subjects included 581 teachers, 2457 students, and 652 parents
from junior high and high school within three different school
districts. The subjucts were selected randomly within each
school.

Materials and Method

Three sets of written survey instruments were developed for use
with the teachers, students, and parents respectively. Each
instrument contained questions that were measured on a five-pcint
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Likert-type scale as well as open-ended questions intended to
draw out more information.

Each group was surveyed twice, once after two wseks of experience
with the Channel One broadcast and again two weeks prior to the
end of the school year. Each set of survey instruments for the
parents and students remained identical between the pre and post
experience. The post survey instrument used for the teachers was
slightly different from that used in the pre survey.

Surveys were distributed to school principals who, in turn,
requested the coop-ration of the teachers in gathering the data.
Students surveys ware distributed to entire classes of students
and collected immediately upon completion. Students who were
surveyed were asked to take a survey instrument home to their
parents. Return rates were one hundred percent for students,
about 95% for teachers, and about 25% for parents.

Analysis

Data analysis was conducted with summary and nonparametric
statistics. These allowed accurate comparisons to be made and
visually diagrammed for presentation. Information collected by
interview was analyzed qualitatively.

RESULTS & CONCLUSIONS

The decision to adopt Channel One was based on opportunism rather
than on curricular content or a specific curricular need.
Schools were interested in receiving something at a low cost, and
personnel were especially excited about the possibility of
receiving equipment and cabling. In some cases teachers were
disappointed because the equipment configuration prevented them
from doing the type of activity that they had envisioned.

In each district, the superintendent or the superintendent along
with the school board made the decision to allow Channel One
within the district. Each superintendent then allowed the final
decision to be made by the individual school principals. Some of
the principals consulted with the teachers and others did not.

The teachers had little investment and did not seem concerned
about making a serious effort to implement the broadcast in a
meaningful way. Those teachers who were involved in f-he decision
to adopt Channel One seemed to be making a better effort to make
it successful than those who were not consulted prior to
implementation. In some schools the staff believed that the real
value of Channel One was not in learning about the news, but
instead was related to the outgrowth of activities attributed to
the Channel One broadcast. For example, some schools used the
system for school announcements, one school started its own
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within-school news program, and another one extended that idea
outside of the school to support community events.

The twelve minutes of time was handled in various ways but all
schools tried to implement the program in a way that did not
subtract time from existing subjects. One district added twelve
minutes to the school day for each school using Channel One. The
other two districts provided the twelve minutes by a combination
of shortening passing time between classes, shortening lunch
period, or using homeroom time for the Channel One broadcast.

In general, students at the junior high level liked the broadcast
more than did the high school students. Teachers had a more
favorable assessment of the broadcast than did the students.
Parents did not seem to know much about the broadcast. More
parents responded to the second round of the survey which
suggests that more parents became more aware of Channel One or
possibility more attentive to Channel One issues during the
school year.

In most cases, Channel One was implemented as a stand-alone topic
rather than in accordance with curricular goals. There appeared
to be little class time devoted to preparing the students fo-'7 the
broadcast or for discussions following the broadcast. Students'
attention to and involvement with reading newspapers did not seem
to increase over the course of the school year, but students
appear to watch television news more frequently.

The attached graphics represent the percentage of respondents
that agreed or strongly agreed with each listed topic. It is
evident from the graphics that initially about 70% of teachers
and 50% of students agreed that Channel One was easier to
understand than other television news broadcasts, and each of
those percentages increased by approximately 5% after experience
with the broadcast. After experiencing the broadcast, a higher
percentage of students and parents believed that advertisements
can have too much influence on students; teachers were the
opposite.

In general, as teachers and students gained experience with
Channel One they were less inclined to believe that it teaches
critical consumerism. When asked if the product is a very good
quali-:.y teaching tool, teachers were the more enthusia:4tic than
parents and students, and more of teachers agreed with this
statement after experience with the product; students and parents
were the opposite. In response to a query about whether their
school should continue Channel One, teachers and high school
students seemed to lose some interest while junior high students
gained enthusiasm for the broadcast during the schoolyear; a
clear majority of all groups agreed that their school should
continue.
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In the interest of saving space in this publication, I will not
discuss each of the graphics, but I shall attach selected
graphics along with samples of the written survey instruments for
the reader to study.
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DEMOGRAPHICS
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Teachers Students Parents

Junior High 275 of 280 1105 58

High School 306 of 320 1322 82

TOTAL 581 2427 140

Round Two
Teachers Students Parents

Junior High 272 of 280 1118 316

Senior High 301 of 320 1339 336

TOTAL 573 2457 652



90

80 -

70 -

E

'5a. 50 -

40

30

20

Easier to Understand than Other TV News

80

70 -

S 60 -

° so

40

30
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 rnos.

Degree of Experience

Teaches Geography Very Well

8
a.

>.<

40

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Stuoents Seem Bored

30

20 -

10

0
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

80

70

-0- Teachers
60 -Students

o.
Parents

-IP Teachers
Students

-0- Parents

Teachers
-10- Junior High

Senior High

50 -

40

70

Knupfer, Chan One p. 7

Teaches Current Events Very Well

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Students Learn a Lot

60 -

50 -

40

S 0

40

74, 30
3 -0- leathers

'4- Junior High
20 -g- Senior High

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 rnos.

Degree of Experience

Channel One is Too Simple

Teachers
Students
Parents

-0- Teachers
Junior High

-IP Senior High

10

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.
Degree of Experience



30

Too Complex for Short Time

P. 20 -
a;
a.

10

100

80

60

Ci. 40

20

0

8
a.

50

40

30

20

10

ca. 2 wk.s. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Discuss Ads

Knupfer, Chan One p. 8

60

50

-0- Teachers
-0-
-0-

Junior HO
Senior High

6-
0.

40

30

20

Encourages Thinking About the News

-

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 rnos.

Degree of Experience

Not Convinced it Teaches Critical Consumerism

100

90

'E 80
-0- Teachers 8
-0- Students
-0- Parents

II- 70

60

ca. 2 wks. ca.9mos.

Degree of Experience

Ads Have Too Much Influence

ca. 2 wks. C.a. 9 Mos.

Degree of Experience

-0' Teachers
-- Students
-0, Parents

lti

80

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Ads Same as Those on TV

70 -

"C 60 -

a. 50 -

40 -

30

--c* Teachers
-0- Students
-0- Parents

Teachers
-0- Students
-0- Parents

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

-0- Teachers
-0- Students
-0. Patents



50

40

Knupfer, Chan One p. 9

Ads are Pretty Truthful Ads Don't Belong in School

20 -

10

80

70 -

CO -

50 -

413 -

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.
Degree of Experience

Nothing Wrong with Ads In School

30 -

20
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

4-
-6

Teachers
Students
Parents

8.-
co
a.

50

40

30

20

10

-6 Teachers
-6 Students
-6 Parents

Causes Students to Read More News Magazines

30

20 -

10

0
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

-

-

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Ads in School are CY

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.
Degree of Experience

-6 Teachers
-6 Students
-a- Parents

-6 Teachers
-4- Students
-el" Parents

Read News Magazines at Least 3 Times Weekly

45

40

-6 Teachers
4- Students 35 7

-16 Parents 0.

30

25
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

-0- Teachers
Students

-0- Parents



ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Very Good Quality Teaching Tool

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 rnos.

Degree of Experience

-0- Teachers
-0- Students

Parents

100

90 -

"a 80 -

" 70 -

80

70

60
-c) Teachers 8
-0- Students
-0- Parents 50

40

30

School Should Continue Channel One

80 -

70 -

W

50 -

40 -

30

Knupfer, Chan One p. 10

Read Newspaper At Least 3 Times Weekly Watch News at Least 3 Times Per Week

90

80

70 -
g
4
gi" 60

50 -

40

90

80 -

70 -

607

50 -

40

30

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

60 -

50
ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

I Like Channel One a Lot

-0.
-**
- a-

Teachers
Students
Parents

E
g.a
a.

90

80

70

,

60 -

50

1 0'.
40

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

Should Continue Channel One

ca. 2 wks. ca. 9 mos.

Degree of Experience

-0- Teachers
-0- Students
-10 Parents

-0- Teachers
Junior High

40 Senior High

-0- Teachers
-0 Junior High
- Senior High



C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

 N
ew

s 
S

ur
ve

y 
fo

r 
T

ea
ch

er
s

S
ch

oo
l

N
am

e 
(o

pt
io

na
l)

Y
ou

r 
G

ra
de

 o
r 

S
ub

je
ct

C
irc

le
 a

 n
um

br
 fo

r 
ea

ch
 s

ta
te

m
en

t b
el

ow
.

T
he

 N
ew

s:
&

Ito
*

D
is

ag
ps

.
IN

ta
gr

e4
S

vr
o

A
ga

*
S

tr
or

g/
e

A
v.

*
1.

Is
 a

 .e
ry

 g
oo

d 
qu

al
ity

 te
ac

hi
ng

 to
ol

.
1

2
3

4
5

2
is

 a
cc

ur
at

e.
I

2
3

4
5

3
C

ov
er

s 
th

e 
m

os
t i

m
po

rt
an

t I
ss

ue
s.

1
2

3
4

5

4 
C

ov
er

s 
th

e 
sa

m
e 

to
pi

cs
 a

s 
na

tio
na

l d
ai

ly
 n

ew
s 

pr
og

ra
m

s.
1

2
3

4
5

5
IS

 to
o 

fa
st

-p
ac

ed
 fo

r 
th

e 
st

ud
en

ts
.

i
2

3
4

5

6
Is

 to
o 

sl
ow

 fo
r 

th
e 

st
ud

en
ts

.
1

2
3

4
5

7
IS

 ju
st

 th
e 

rig
ht

 p
ac

e.
1

2
3

4
5

e
Is

 to
o 

si
m

pl
e 

fo
r 

m
y 

st
ud

en
ts

1
2

3
4

5

9
IS

 to
o 

co
m

pl
ex

 to
 c

ov
er

 in
 s

uc
h 

a 
sh

or
t l

im
e.

i
2

3
4

5

to
I l

ik
e 

C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

 n
ew

s 
a 

lo
t.

I
2

3
4

5

11
O

ur
 s

ch
oo

l s
ho

ul
d 

co
nt

in
ue

 to
 v

ie
w

 C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

 n
ow

s.
1

2
3

4
5

12
S

tu
de

nt
s 

le
ar

n 
a 

lo
t f

ro
m

 C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

 n
ew

s.
i

2
3

4
5

13
S

tu
de

nI
s 

re
m

em
be

r 
a 

lo
t a

bo
ut

 th
e 

ne
w

s.
t

2
3

4
5

14
 T

he
 s

up
pl

em
en

ta
ry

 m
at

er
ia

ls
 a

re
 e

xc
el

le
nt

.
i

2
3

4
5

In
 a

ny
 w

ee
k,

 h
ow

 o
fte

n 
do

 y
ou

:
N

ev
er

T
im

es
3-

4
T

m
as

56 T
hi

es
E

w
ry

1
W

at
ch

 th
e 

ne
w

s 
on

 T
V

 a
t h

om
e?

2
3

4
5

2
R

ea
d 

th
e 

ne
w

sp
ap

er
?

2
3

4
5

3
R

ea
d 

ne
w

s 
m

ag
az

in
es

?
i

2
3

4
5

In
 a

ny
 w

ee
k,

 h
ow

 o
fte

n 
do

 y
ou

 d
o 

th
e 

fo
llo

w
in

g 
in

 c
on

ju
nc

tio
n 

w
ith

 C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

?

N
om

1

T
rn

s.
2

T
m

w
s

3
T

im
*.

4-
5

'li
m

as

1
U

se
 th

e 
pr

ov
id

ed
 s

up
pl

em
en

ta
ry

 m
at

er
ia

ls
.

1
2

3
4

5

2
D

is
cu

ss
 th

e 
ne

w
s 

af
te

r 
w

e 
vl

ew
 it

.
1

2
3

4
5

3
D

is
cu

ss
 c

au
se

 a
nd

 e
ffe

ct
 r

el
at

io
ns

hi
ps

 w
ith

 s
tu

de
nt

s.
1

2
3

4
5

4
U

S
O

 C
ha

nn
el

 O
ne

 to
 te

ac
h 

cr
iti

ca
l c

on
su

m
er

is
m

.
1

2
3

4
5

5
D

is
cu

ss
 fa

ct
 v

er
su

s 
pr

op
ag

an
da

.
1

2
3

4
5

6
D

is
cu

ss
 p

re
di

ct
in

g 
ou

tc
om

es
 w

Ith
 s

tu
de

nt
s.

i
2

3
4

5

7
C

la
ss

ro
om

 d
is

cu
ss

io
ns

 le
ad

 to
 e

xt
en

de
d 

ac
tiv

iti
es

.
1

2
3

4
5

e
I h

av
e 

tim
e 

to
 p

re
pa

re
 a

 g
oo

d 
le

ss
on

 to
 u

se
 w

ith
 C

ha
n.

I.
1

2
3

4
5

9
I h

av
e 

tim
e 

in
 th

e 
sc

ho
ol

 d
ay

 to
 d

o 
fo

llo
w

-u
p 

ac
tiv

iti
es

.
1

2
3

4
5

G
en

de
r

Y
ea

rs
 T

ea
ch

in
g

D
at

e
ik

 E
C

ha
nn

el
 O

ne
:

S
tr

on
*

N
ow

*.
1.

Is
 e

as
ie

r 
fo

r 
st

ud
en

ts
 to

 u
nd

er
st

an
d 

th
an

 o
th

er
 T

V
 n

ew
s.

2
Is

 s
en

si
tiv

e 
to

 m
ul

ti-
cu

ltu
ra

l I
ss

ue
s.

3.
H

el
ps

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
be

co
m

e 
cu

ltu
ra

lly
 li

te
ra

te
.

4.
H

el
ps

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
be

co
m

e 
be

tte
r 

ci
tiz

en
s.

5.
T

ea
ch

es
 s

tu
de

nt
s 

ab
ou

t o
ur

 g
ov

er
nm

en
t.

6.
T

ea
ch

es
 s

tu
de

nt
s 

ab
ou

t h
ea

lth
.

7.
T

ea
ch

es
 s

tu
de

nt
s 

to
 b

e 
cr

iti
ca

l c
on

su
m

er
s.

8
H

el
ps

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
se

e 
ca

us
e 

an
d 

ef
fe

ct
 r

el
at

io
ns

hi
ps

.

9.
Is

 e
ffe

ct
iv

e 
fo

r 
te

ac
hi

ng
 a

bo
ut

 In
te

rn
at

io
na

l e
ve

nt
s.

10
.

Is
 e

ffe
ct

iv
e 

fo
r 

te
ac

hi
ng

 a
bo

ut
 n

at
io

na
l e

ve
nt

s.

it.
Is

 e
ffe

ct
iv

e 
fo

r 
te

ac
hi

ng
 a

bo
ut

 lo
ca

l e
ve

nt
s.

12
. H

el
ps

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
be

co
m

e 
cr

iti
ca

l t
hi

nk
er

s.

13
. L

ea
ds

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
to

 r
ea

d 
m

or
e 

ne
w

s 
m

ag
az

in
es

.

14
. L

ea
ds

 s
tu

de
nt

s 
to

 r
ea

d 
m

or
e 

ne
w

sp
ap

er
s.

15
. A

ns
w

er
s 

a 
ne

ed
 In

 th
e 

cu
rr

ic
ul

um
.

16
. T

ea
ch

es
 c

ur
re

nt
 e

ve
nt

s 
ve

ry
 w

el
l.

17
. T

ea
ch

es
 g

eo
gr

ap
hy

 v
er

y 
w

el
l.

19
.

Is
 a

 v
er

y 
va

lu
ab

le
 e

du
ca

tio
na

l t
oo

l.

19
Is

 b
or

in
g 

to
 th

e 
st

ud
en

ts
.

20
. H

ol
ds

 th
e 

cl
os

e 
at

te
nt

io
n 

of
 m

os
t s

tu
de

nt
s.

21
. L

ig
ht

en
s 

m
y 

w
or

kl
oa

d.
.

22
. I

nc
re

as
es

 m
y 

w
or

kl
oa

d.

23
. C

ha
nn

el
 O

ne
 p

ro
m

ot
es

 fo
llo

w
-u

p 
di

sc
us

sl
on

/a
ct

iv
iti

es
.

24
. C

ha
nn

el
 O

ne
 c

an
 s

ta
nd

 a
lo

ne
 w

ith
di

sc
us

si
on

.

W
ha

t p
er

ce
nt

ag
e 

of
 y

ou
r 

cl
as

s:
i.

P
ay

s 
cl

os
e 

at
te

nt
io

n 
to

 th
e 

ne
w

s?
2

P
ay

s 
cl

os
e 

at
te

nt
io

n 
to

 th
e 

ad
ve

rt
is

em
en

ts
?

3
fs

 a
ct

iv
el

y 
in

vo
lv

ed
 w

ith
 d

is
cu

ss
io

ns
?

N
ot

S
tr

on
o

D
is

pr
e.

S
ot

o
A

ve
.

A
ge

.
2

3
4

5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

2
3

4
5

W
hi

ch
 s

tu
de

nt
s 

se
em

 to
 b

en
ef

it 
m

os
t f

ro
m

 u
si

ng
 C

ha
nn

el
 O

ne
?

R
em

ed
ia

l/A
t R

is
k

A
ve

ra
ge

A
bo

ve
 A

ve
ra

ge
O

th
er

, p
le

as
e 

ex
pl

ai
n

F
A

T
U

R
N

 T
H

IS
 P

A
G

E
 O

V
E

R
 A

N
D

 F
IL

L 
IN

 T
H

E
 B

A
C

K



The Advertising: Strongly
Disagree

Knupfer, Chan One p.

Not Strongly
Disagres Sure Agree Agree

1. Does not belong in schools. 1 2 3 4 5

2. Can have too much influence on students. 1 2 3 4 5

3. Is pretty truthful about the product. 1 2 3 4 5

4. Pres.sures students to buy products like others have. 1 2 3 4 5

5. Our classroom discuss^s the advertisements. 1 2 3 4 5

6. Channel One ads are like the ads shown on regular TV. 1 2 3 4 5

7. Students seem to like the ads better than the news. 1 2 3 4 5

8. Students remember the advertising more than the news. 1 2 3 4 5

9. There is nothing wrong with watching ads in school. 1 2 3 4 5

10. I see ads in other places in school. not just Channel One. 1 2 3 4 5

Write a brief explanation for each following question.

1. What problems could arise out of showing advertisements in schools?

2. Do you think it is okay to show advertisements in school? Why or why not?

3. Check all who were involved in making the dedsion tu implement Channel One?

Superintendent School Board Principal Teachers Parents Students

4. What factors influenced that decision?

5. Why do you think Channel One has caused such a controversy? Please explain.

6. In your opinion, what is the key issue that educators should be concerned about?

7. Are you attempting to fit the program Into the curriculum or is it being used as a stand-alone topic? (check 1)

Fit into curriculuni. HOW?

Stand-alone topic

8. What usually happens in your classroom after the Channel One broadcast is over?

9. How has your school accommodated the extra 12 minutes to view Channel One news? If there has been any change
in daily schedule, how do you feel about it?

15
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The Advertising: Strongly
Disagree

Knupfer,

Not
Disagree Sure Agree

Chan One p.

Strongly
Agree

1. Does not belong in schools. 1 2 3 4 5

2. Can have too much influence on students. 1 2 3 4 5

3. Is pretty truthfu; , I the product. 1 2 3 4 5

4. Pressures studentt to buy products like others have. 1 2 3 4 5

5. Our classroom discusses the advertisements. 1 2 3 4 5

6. Channel One ads are Ike the ads shown on regular TV. 1 2 3 4 5

7. Students seem to like the ads better than the news. 1 2 3 4 5

8. Students remember the advertising more than the news. 1 2 3 4 5

9. There is nothing wrong with watching ads in school. 1 2 3 4 5

10. I see ads in other places in school, not just Channel One. 1 .2 3 4 5

Write a brief explanation for each following question.

1. Describe your school's experience with Channel One this year.
In general?

Problems?

Successes?

Inspirations?

2. Has the showing of advertisements in school caused any problems or concerns? (Check one) [ I NO [ ] YES
Why or why not?

3. Are you attempting to fit the program Into the curriculum or Is it being used as a stand-alone toplc?Icheck 1)

cit into curriculum. HOW?

Stand-alone topic

4. What usually happens in your classroom after the Channel One broadcast is over?

5. Are any particular teachers responsible for discussing the news with students after viewing? Please explain.
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What is your gender? (check one) Male Female

Write a brief explanation for each question below.
1. What problems could arise out of showing advertisements in schools?

2. Do you think rt is okay to show advertisements in school? Why or why not?

3.. From yesterday's Channel One news show, , name 3 news stories and tell why they .are important.

(1)

(2)

(3)

4. From yesterday's Channel One news show, name and describe 3 advertisements that you remember the most.

(1)

(2)

(3)

5. List the news magazines that you read regularly.

6. Whict, pans of the newspaper do YOU read?

7. What usually happens in your classroom atter the Channel One broadcast is over?

2



Knupfer, Chan One p. 17

Channel One News Survey for Parents

SChool Name (optkmal) Date

Your Occupaticn Gender Age

Circle a number for each statement below. Yes

1. Hay* you heard of Channel One news before? 1

2. Have you seen any at th Channel Ono (=grams? 1

Channei One News: Strongly
Disagree

No
2
2

Disagree
Not

Sure Agree
Strongly
Agree

1. Is easier for students to understand than other TV news. 1 2 3 4 5

2. Helps students become culturally literate. 1 2 3 4 5

3. Helps students bocoma boner citizens. 1 2 3 4 5

4. Teaches students about our government. 1 2 3 4 5

5. Teaches students about heatth. 1 2 3 4 5

6. Teaches students to be critical -zonsumers. 1 2 3 4 5

7. Helps students become critical thinkers. 1 2 3 4 5

8. Leads students to read more news magazines. 1 2 3 4 5

9. Leads students to read more newspapers. 1 2 3 4 5

10. Answers a need in the curriculum. 1 2 3 4 5

11. Teaches current events very well. 1 2 3 4 5

12. Teaches geography very well. 1 2 3 4 5

13. ts a very good quality teaching tool. 1 2 3 4 5

14. Students learn a lot from Channel One news. 1 2 3 4 5

15. Channel One news is a good addition to the sthool curriculum. 1 2 3 4 5

16. I want my chid to view Channel One news. 1 2 3 4 5

17. Students who view Channel One news will have
an educational advantage over those who don't view.

1 2 3 4 5

18. Channel One dictates school curriculum and should not be allowed. 1 2 3 4 5

The Advertising: Strongly
Disagree Disagree

Not
Sure Agree

Strongty
Agree

1. Does not bebng in sChools. 1 2 3 4 5

2. Can have too .nuch influence on students. 1 2. 3 4 5

3. Is usually pretty truthful about the products. 1 2 3 4 5

4. Pressures students to buy products Ike others have. 1 2 3 4 5

5. Channel One ads are Ike the ads shown on regular IV. 1 2 3 4 5

6. There is nothing wrong with watching ads In school. 1 2 3 4 5

7. I ale ads in other places in school, not just Channel One. 1 2 3 4 5

8. Teenagers are gullble arid should not b view ads in school. 1 2 3 4 5

9. Advertising to teenagers in school should not be allowed. 1 2 3 4 5

10. The tonefits of Channel One news outweigh the
disadvantages of advertising.

1 2 3 4 5

11. Teenagers are old enough to be critical consumers of ads. 1 2 3 4 5

TURN THIS PAGE OVER AND FILL IN THE BACK
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In any week, how often do you:
Never

1-Z
Times

3-4
ilmes

5-6
Times

Every
Day

1. Watch the news on TV at home? 1 2 3 4 5

2. Reed the newspaper? 1 2 3 4 5

3. Read news magazines? 1 2 3 4 5

4. Discuss the nws with your child(ren)? 1 2 3 a 5

5. Critically discuss advertisements with your child(ren)? 1 2 3 4 5

Write a brief explanation for each following question.
1. What problems could ariw out of showing advertisements in schools?

2. Do you think it is okay to show advertisements in school? Why or why not?

3. Were you involved in making the 'Action to implement Channel One? Yes No

4. What factors influenced that decision?

5. Why do you think Channel One has caused such a controversy? Please explain.

6. In your opinion, what is the key issue that educators should be concerned about when considering Channel One?

7. How has your school accommodated the extra 12 minutes to view Channel One news? If there has been any change
in daily schedule, how do you feel about it?

8. Highest grade you Completed in school?
Did not complete High School Completed High School Some 12 years of college, no desgree

2 yr College or Vocational School Degree 4 yr college degree Graduate School

9. What is your Combined household annual Income range? Less than 15,000 15,000-25.000

25 000-35,000 35,000-45,000 45,00055,000 55,000-65,000 More than 65.000

10. Check your main ethnic origin. Asian Black Hispanic Native American White

THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP!

PLEASE RETURN THIS SURVEY TO SCHOOL WITH YOUR CHILD.
IF YOU DESIRE, FEEL FREE TO PLACE IT IN A SEALED ENVELOPE,

LABELED "CHANNEL ONE SURVEY"
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